The Durham Kennel Club met at the Forest Hills Club House Oct 13, 1952. Mr Matthews the new president, presided.

The minutes of the May 1952 meeting were read and approved after which the treasurer reported that we had \$ 2, 240 in the treasurer.

Since the club had already studied the possibility of investing some of its money and the committee appointed to study the question reported several agencies that would handle our money, it was decided to invest \$1,500.00 with Home Building and Loan Association. The president instructed Mrs Atwood, the treasurer to attend to the matter.

The club, after discussing the superintending of our Spring Show decided to accepted Mr Moss' bid.

Mrs Kepler stated that teachers for obedience training classes would not be available until sometime in December. She mentioned that the second sanction match would probably held after these classes so that dogs in the classes could participate in the classes.

It was decided that we should have a regular Class B. Sanction Match before the obedience classes and Betsy Rhine was appointed to put on this match if possible the last Sunday in November and to report her progress at the next meeting of the club.

Mrs Moore reported that she had seen Mr Rollins at the newspaper about running the syndicated colum on dogs in the paper each Sunday and stated that she would report if any progress was made.

After all business was dispensed with Betsy Rhine reported on her work this past summer in the Holly Court Poodle Kennels in N. Y. State, then reported on our Dog Week activities in September.

The meeting was then adjourned by the president and then the group discussed dogs in general before leaving.

Respectfully submitted,

Vorginia Haeniy Secretary